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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL

Cc: Sermonti, Anthony

Subject: Fall 2005 Faculty Update #1

Date: Thursday, September 22, 2005 11:05:40 AM

Michael Vavrus

A review of Michael’s book, Transforming the Multicultural Education of Teachers:
Theory, Research, and Practice was published in the Anthropology and Education
Quarterly in March, 2004. The full review can be seen by following this link:

http://www.aaanet.org/cae/aeq/br/vavrus.htm

Erik Thuesen

Faculty member Erik Thuesen has published a paper entitled "Intragel oxygen
promotes hypoxia tolerance of scyphomedusae" in the Journal of Experimental
Biology. His co-authors include two MES students, two Evergreen undergraduates,
and a high school biology teacher from Shelton who spent two summers working in
his lab through a Murdock Trust "Partners in Science" fellowship. The paper
examines the physiological and behavioural responses of the local Moon Jellyfish to
low oxygen. It can be read at

http://jeb.biologists.org/cgi/content/abstract/208/13/2475. The paper is highlighted in
the journal's "Inside JEB" publicity section

http://jeb.biologists.org/cqgi/content/full/208/13/i-a and is also featured in the "Editors'
Choice" section of the July 1, 2005 issue of Science

http://www.sciencemag.org/content/vol309/issue5731/twil.shtml.

Michael Pfeifer

Michael and his book, Rough Justice: Lynching and American Society, 1874-1947
were in the news a lot this summer.

Michael's book and his work on lynching in Louisiana were cited on the U.S. Senate
Floor on June 13, by Sen. Mary Landrieu, D-La., as she introduced Senate Resolution
39, "Apologizing to Lynching Victims and their Descendants.” Senator Landrieu also
introduced Michael's list of lynchings in Louisiana into the Congressional Record.

The Senate Resolution is linked at:

http://www.iconn.org/documents/s%20res39CongressionalRecord6-13-
2005SenateComments.pdf

The next link refers to a piece published in the USA Today on June 13th titled
“Senate moves to apologize for injustice.”

http://www.usatoday.com/printedition/news/20050613/a_lynchingl3.art.htm?
POE=click-refer

This link will take you to an article from the Shreveport Times, June 14th:
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http://www.shreveporttimes.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?
AID=/20050614/NEWS01/506140328/1002/NEWS

This one ran in the New Orleans Times-Picayune on June 13th:

http://www.nola.com/news/t-p/frontpage/index.ssf?/base/news-
3/1118642297210920.xml

Lastly, this one ran in the Tacoma News-Tribune on July 22nd:

http://www.thenewstribune.com/news/local/story/5040326p-4596892c.html

Stephanie Coontz
Stephanie also had a very busy summer in the wake of the release of Marriage, A

History: From Obedience to Intimacy, or How Love Conquered Marriage. She made
countless appearances, (including one on the O’Reilly Factor) and was quoted in

articles published all over the country. Although I couldn’t begin to list them all here, |
have attached links to just a few of the many articles of interest:

Click here to see a review of the book by David Loftus with the California Literary
Review: http://www.calitreview.com/Reviews/marriageahistory 059.htm

Here’s an article written by Monica Mehta with Alternet:
http://alternet.org/story/23400

Finally, here’s some information about Stephanie’s upcoming appearance at the
October 3" “Timberland Reads Together” event at the Washington Center for the

Performing Arts: http://www.washingtoncenter.org/season/season_detail.asp?
event id=728

Stephanie also appeared on NPR’s “Fresh Air” and “Diane Rehm” shows, and had
op-eds published in the New York Times, Philadelphia Inquirer, Washington Post,

Los Angeles Times, Newsday, and Seattle Post-Intelligencer, among others. For
more information, please check out Stephanie’s website:

www.stephaniecoontz.com
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: Academic Staff DL; All Faculty
Subject: Fall Faculty Update # 2
Date: Wednesday, October 19, 2005 1:58:13 PM

Leonard Schwartz
Leonard’s new book of poems Ear and Ethos was published by Talisman House this
fall. Of the book, poet and University of Arizona Professor Cynthia Hogue writes:

Sometimes an artist's work distills into its purest concentrate. Such is the case in Leonard
Schwartz's magnificent new collection, EAR AND ETHOS. At the heart of these often
witty poems is a fierce protest of "the Occupation™ ("Am | at home or in exile? All of us
living in Baghdad now" ["War Poem"]), but there is also a tender, brilliant music: "Born of
a love with no past/ a city speaks within us/ in unexpected journeys, / wine-dark
dictionaries/ foaming with words and opacities” (these lines from the tour de force central
long poem, "Six Ways Two Places At Once™). In ruminating throughout the volume on
Rumi, Schwartz offers a meeting ground. "Blessed are they that mourn,” writes H.D., for it
sharpens "the inner perceptions.” This insight is so true of EAR AND ETHOS, which
deftly, bravely, steps into greatness. - Cynthia Hogue, author of FLUX and THE
INCOGNITO BODY

Therese Saliba

Therese's essay "On Rachel Corrie and the Meaning of Feminist Solidarity” was
published in the MIT-Electronic Journal of Middle East Studies for the special issue
on Arab American Feminisms (Volume 5, Spring 2005). The full issue can be
accessed at http://web.mit.edu/cis/www/mitejmes/ (click on current issue). Therese
also served on the Selection Committee for "Women Writers of the Arab World," a
project with Hedgebrook and the Arab American Community Coalition, which brought
six women writers to the Northwest last spring for a series of lectures and workshops.

Dharshi Bopegedera

Dharshi published an article titled “STEMming the Tide: Using Career Week Activities
to Recruit Future Chemists” in the Journal of Chemical Education, October 2005,
Volume 82, No. 10. To see an abstract of the article, and, download it if you are a
member of JCE on-line, follow this link:

http://jchemed.chem.wisc.edu/Journal/lssues/2005/Oct/abs1505.html

Dharshi also gave two invited presentations on “Some Important Considerations in
Preparing for Graduate Studies in the U.S.A.” at universities in Sri Lanka in August.
The presentations were given at the Chemistry Departments at the University of Sri-
Jayewardenepura and the University of Peradeniya.

Burt Guttman

Burt’s latest book, Evolution, A Beginner's Guide, has just been published by
Oneworld Publications (Oxford, England); it is a companion book to his previous
Beginner's Guide, Genetics. Also, his article “How Do You Solve a Problem Like a
(Fritjof) Capra?” was published in the July-August issue of Skeptical Inquirer.
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Fall Faculty Update #3
Date: Friday, October 22, 2004 3:02:35 PM

Senior Staff Website

A new senior staff website has been created that exists, not only to provide access to
meeting minutes and other official records, but to help members of the Evergreen
community understand the role this group of people play at the college. The site
contains information about the purpose, role and scope, and membership of the
senior staff, and meeting minutes beginning with the September 7, 2004 meeting.
You will need to enter your Evergreen domain ID and password (just as you do each
time you log onto your computer) in order to access this site:

http://www.evergreen.edu/committee/seniorstaff/

Narrative Evaluation DTF Report

The narrative evaluation DTF Report is available on-line and may be accessed
without a password. The link below will take you to the on-line version of the report.
A number of paper copies have also been distributed to the program secretaries for
lending out. The report will be one of the subjects of conversation at the faculty
retreat. Please find time to read it when you can!

<http://www.evergreen.edu/dtf/narrativeevaluation/>

Diversity Series

The next event in the diversity series will take place this Saturday, when Jennifer and
Randy Scott will deliver a talk titled Race as a Factor in Education and Public Policy.
The presentation will include a panel discussion with Evergreen faculty members Jeff
Antonellis-Lapp, Duke Kuehn, Larry Mosqueda and Alan Parker. The presentation
will take place from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. in the Longhouse. For more information
please check out the website for the series:

http://www.evergreen.edu/race/
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Fall Faculty Update #4
Date: Thursday, November 11, 2004 4:26:36 PM

Michael Pfeifer
On Friday, November 121", Michael will do a reading from his book, Rough Justice:

Lynching and American Saociety, 1874-1947. The reading will take place in the
Southwest Library Lounge from 10 a.m. -12 noon.

The Evergreen Center for Educational Improvement

The Pacific Northwest magazine, published in the_Seattle Times on November 7t
included an extensive article on the use of a Northwest Native American reading
curriculum developed by Evergreen Center Director Magda Costantino and Denny
Hurtado, the Program Supervisor of the Office of Indian Education at OSPI. The
curriculum is getting rave reviews, and to read it you may either follow the link below
to see the electronic version or stop by our office (L3131) to see a paper copy.

http://seattletimes.nwsource.com/pacificnw/2004/1107/cover.html

Budget Dean Search
The faculty interview with Budget Dean candidate Ken Tabbutt will held on Monday,

November 151, at a special faculty meeting in Sem 2 D3107 from 4:30-5:30 p.m. In
addition there will be an all-campus forum on Wednesday, November 171, from
noon-1 p.m. in the same room. Please come to one of these sessions and ask your
guestions of Ken!

MES Director Search

John Perkins is rotating back into the faculty after six great years as the Director of
MES, and nominations are currently being accepted for candidates to become the
new Director. Nominations (and self-nominations!) can be sent to Jeannie Chandler

at_chandlej@evergreen.edu or dropped off at L3130.
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL

Subject: Fall Faculty Update #5

Date: Thursday, November 18, 2004 10:34:04 AM
Attachments: You are invited.doc

The Evergreen Student Experience Survey

A discussion of the results of the Evergreen Student Experience Survey will take
place on Thursday, December 9th from 10:30 a.m. to noon in Seminar Il A2107.
This survey was designed to study how students perceive specific aspects of
Evergreen's pedagogy and learning environment, to measure students' learning
growth in 22 general skill areas and 9 computer-related skills, to understand
students' goals and level of confidence, and to gauge student utilization of campus
resources and participation in community activities. Students were also asked
open-ended questions regarding their perceptions and suggestions regarding
diversity on campus.

There will be a review of the results and a discussion. The executive summary and
final report on the results of the Evergreen Student Experience survey are
available at
<http://www.evergreen.edu/institutionalresearch/studentexperiencesurvey.htm>.
If you have any questions, please contact Jenni Minner in Institutional Research at
867-6186.

The Scholarship of Teaching and Learning

On Monday, November 22" there will be an all-day writing retreat for faculty
who want to write about their scholarly work as teachers. Please read the
attached invitation if you are interested. The writing retreat will take place from
9:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. in Sem Il E1107. If you are interested in participating,
please contact Dena Jaskar in the Washington Center at 867-6606 or

Jaskard@evergreen.edu.

Zhang Er and Leonard Schwartz
Leonard Schwartz and Evergreen visiting faculty member and accomplished poet
Zhang Er read poetry in the Asian Gallery at the Santa Barbara Museum of Art on

November 13t". Zhang Er read from her selected poems_Verses on Bird, recently
published in Chinese with facing English translation, by Zephyr Press. Leonard
read from works including_The Tower of Diverse Shores, Exiles Ends, and_Words
Before the Articulate: New and Selected Poems as well as from his new manuscript
Ear and Ethos. Also, the radio work that Leonard is doing with KAOS is now being
archived at Pennsound, as part of the collaboration between Evergreen and the
University of Pennsylvania. You can access this material at

http://www.writing.upenn.edu/pennsound/x/XCP.html

Narrative Evaluation DTF Report

It’s been great to see the enthusiasm and energy that have greeted the release of
this report. As a result of this level of interest, all of the paper copies we had
made have been distributed. You can still access the report on the college’s DTF

web site, at_http://www.evergreen.edu/dtf/narrativeevaluation/
or contact Jeannie or | at 867-6400 to get a paper copy printed.
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You are invited



to the



Monday, November 22nd


all-day writing retreat for faculty



9:30 am to 4:00 pm



Seminar II E1107



Please join us at a special day organized so you can reflect, WRITE, and be in conversation with other members of the faculty who also want to write about their scholarly work as teachers.  This writing day will be the first of several opportunities for you to explore on your own – and in the company of many others – aspects of your teaching or intellectual work in relation to students’ learning that you find perplexing, exciting, or . . . clearly worth thinking more about.



If you are working on a writing project – including working with groups on Assessing Complex Knowing, the Faculty Reflection Project: Beyond Talk, Facilitating Hot Topics, Quantitative Literacy, or something that you do not yet have a name for – please join us on November 22nd.



Agenda: Our day of writing begins with conversation and morning refreshments at 9:30, followed by introductions and writing, writing, writing.  At noon, we will break for a catered lunch and reconvene later in the afternoon, around 3:00 pm, to hear about our works-in-progress.  We will also talk about how to apply for modest seed grants for SOTL projects during winter and spring quarters.



Co-sponsors: The Provost’s Office, the Washington Center for Improving the Quality of Undergraduate Education, the Writing Center, The Quantitative and Symbolic Reasoning Center, Institutional Research & Assessment, and Faculty Hiring and Faculty Development Dean.



Please RSVP: Contact Dena Jaskar at 867-6606 or jaskard@evergreen.edu by Thursday, November 18 so we can make sure you are fed and have space (and quiet companionship) so you can write.


The Scholarship of Teaching and Learning at Evergreen: 




A “New” Work-In-Progress

















From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Fall Faculty Update #6
Date: Monday, November 22, 2004 4:08:15 PM

Carolyn Dobbs

Carolyn was recently elected the President of Washington’s National Park Fund, a
non-profit organization that works to restore and preserve the Mount Rainier, North
Cascades, and Olympic National Parks. The fund’s website can be accessed through
the following link:

http://www.wnpf.org/

Erik Thuessen

Erik Thuesen is co-author on a paper entitled "Ammonium content and buoyancy in
midwater cephalopods" in the most recent issue of the Journal of Experimental
Marine Biology and Ecology.

Cheryl Simrell King

Cheryl recently co-edited a book called_Transformational Public Service: Portraits of
Theory in Practice with Lisa A. Zanetti. This book was written with the intention of
inspiring and rekindling a mission for public service, bringing together theory (critical,
liberation and pragmatism) and stories of practice to show that public service can
(and does) advance the goals of democracy, inclusiveness and social and economic
justice. Eight practitioners, practicing in government and nongovernmental
organizations at all levels-from the street to the executive offices-tell their personal
stories of transformational public service, spotlighting a small, but vibrant and
growing, approach in public service: the practitioners (and scholars) who seek not
only to serve but also to transform the context of public service and the public sphere
in a manner that emphasizes substantive democracy and social justice. Theory,
poetry and popular culture references are woven around the stories, yielding a model
of public service that is an antidote to contemporary managerial approaches. The
book will be published by M.E. Sharpe in January of 2005.

Kate Crowe

A model for the assessment of prior learning and portfolio development, written by
Kate, was recently published in a book called_Portfolio Development and the
Assessment of Prior Learning: Perspectives, Models and Practices. This book,
published by Stylus Publishing, “is an attempt, among other things, to recognize and
honor the variety of emerging traditions in the still-innovative field of PLA (prior
learning assessment). But it is also an attempt to grapple with the challenges raised
by new practices and to use the experience and insights of our colleagues in the
United States and around the English-speaking world to expand and deepen how we
understand what we do." (From the Introduction.) The book includes models from
faculty at Alverno College (Wisconsin), London Metroplitan University, DePaul
University, University of Maryland, and Empire State College, among others. Kate’s
model is called | am a Writer: Writing from Life at The Evergreen State College, and
is on pages 121-134 of the text.
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL

Subject: Fall Faculty Update 7

Date: Thursday, December 02, 2004 8:54:04 AM
Attachments: Sustainability Memo to Senior STaff.doc

The Scholarship of Teaching and Learning: Mini-Grants

As part of the Scholarship of Teaching and Learning initiative, the Office of
Institutional Research and Assessment is offering $10,000 in grant funding this
academic year to foster community-building reflection and sharing about the
scholarship of teaching and learning. Grants will be awarded in the amount of
$500 per faculty member. Proposals from individuals or collaborative faculty
teams who are willing to document and share teaching and learning practices are
encouraged. Proposals from full-time, part-time, and adjunct faculty members are
welcomed. The focus of these proposals can be on a course or program you are
planning, or an analysis of a program or course you have already taught. For
information about the purpose, timeline, criteria for consideration, or to download
the application, please follow this link:

www.evergreen.edu/institutionalresearch/minigrants.htm

If you have any questions about the mini-grants, please contact the Office of
Institutional Research and Assessment.

Sustainability

Nancy Parkes and Jean MacGregor prepared an overview on sustainability at
Evergreen after the Senior Staff conducted a seminar on the subject on November
15th. The overview contains information about the sustainability movement, what
some of the challenges and opportunities might look like, and particular needs
that were identified during the conversation. Please read the attachment for an
update on this continuing work.

Andy Brabban

Andy, Diane Nelson, an undergraduate student, and Betty Kutter co-authored an
article titled Approaches to Controlling Escherichia coli 0157:H7, a Foodborne
Pathogen and an Emerging Environmental Hazard, which was published in the
September 2004 issue of_Environmental Practice. An abstract of this article is
available on-line at

http://www3.oup.co.uk/envpra/hdb/Volume_06/Issue_03/060208.sgm.abs.html

Judy Cushing

Judy was a National Science Foundation delegate to the November workshop on
enhancing collaboration between the European Union and the United States in
improving informatics in government.

Judy is also organizing an NSF/USGS/NASA workshop here at Evergreen, on
December 13-15, that will look for ways that government agencies can use
ecological information to improve decision making for resource management and
policy implementation. There will be about 40 delegates from the sponsoring
agencies, as well as representatives from the Environmental Protection Agency,
the Forest Service, non-government organizations like NaturServe and the Nature
Conservancy, researchers from various universities, and Washington State. For
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Update: Evergreen’s Work on Sustainability  ----   November, 2004



[prepared by Nancy Parkes and Jean MacGregor]



“To prepare their graduates to participate responsibly as citizens in the twenty-first century, colleges and universities must become models for sustainability.”  --Anthony Cortese, president, Second Nature



Overview




As a national leader in environmental studies and liberal arts, Evergreen is poised to lead in the national and international movement toward sustainable living.



World leaders have adopted some 80 definitions for sustainability, but the working definition that all agree on is the “triple bottom line.”  This means that we must live and work responsibly in the social, ecological, and economic spheres so that we maintain resources for future generations.  



Although Evergreen has many successes, hundreds of colleges nationwide have established higher profiles for their work in this field.  Evergreen will need to be able to clearly state both its sustainable mission, and to spell out both its achievements and future initiatives, to compete and retain leadership in this area.  (To see examples of what other colleges are doing in this area, see University Leaders for a Sustainable Future, http://www.ulsf.org/, Education for Sustainability West, http://www.efswest.org/, the National Wildlife Federation’s Campus Ecology Project, http://www.nwf.org/campusecology/; Greening the Ivory Towers, From Academia to Action, http://www.syc-cjs.org/gitp/en/framework/structure.htm. )




The first concrete step toward this will be a substantive sustainability assessment—“indicators,” or precise measurements of such things as energy and water use, green purchasing, transportation, greenhouse gas emissions, and the like.  Once we have these measurements, the college will be able to make clear and cost-effective decisions to capture the “low hanging fruit” where greater efficiencies are possible.




Evergreen will soon have a consultant with strong experience in these indicators who will work with staff, faculty, and students to produce such a report.  An example of one company that specializes in such measurements is Good Company of Eugene.  In its work with several leading universities, Good Company continues to hone its “tool kit” for measuring achievements and outlining challenges, http://goodcompany.com/ .  At the completion of such an assessment, campuses have areas where they can quickly achieve greater efficiencies and cost savings, as well as innovative suggestions for employing such savings for future initiatives.



The Sustainability Movement




The growing campus sustainability movement occurs as part of a worldwide movement that has been growing rapidly in recent years.  The United Nations is about to embark on a Decade of Education for Sustainable Development Decade of Education for Sustainable Development (http://www.uspartnership.org/about/aboutdecade.php) to focus world attention on this issue and to underscore the need for educational institutions of all kinds to be involved.




The Earth Charter (http://www.earthcharter.org/) and other writings frame global sustainability as not simply as attending to resource conservation and environmental quality, but also human health and social and economic justice.  Environmental protection, human rights, equitable human development, and peace are considered interdependent.



There are now several regional and national sustainability networks in higher education whose services and conferences are building a network of campus staff, faculty and students involved in sustainability initiatives.  If the recent Portland conference (attended by Rob Cole, Martha Rosemeyer, Nancy Parkes, Jean MacGregor and two students) was any indication, these gatherings are important venues for sharing practice.  We (Evergreen) are a member institution of the Education for Sustainability - Western Network  (http://www.efswest.org/) whose member campuses are primarily in Washington, Oregon and California.



Evergreen’s Work in Sustainability



In doing this work in conjunction with our facilities staff, we have noted many of Evergreen’s successes in sustainability.  These include:



· A longstanding robust, environmental studies curriculum with outstanding practices of interdiscplinarity, including community-based and service learning.  Many key faculty, including Russ Fox, Lin Nelson, and Marja Eloheimo, have strengthened our community ties and educational reciprocity through their work.



· Seminar II, our LEED building, provides a showcase and demonstration of how education and practice are linked.   Our other green building initiatives, including the Childcare Center and the roofs project of the Library Remodel, are also worthy models of sustainable building practice for the greater community.



· The Organic Farm and its composting project provide a “farm to table” link that offers a strong theory-to-practice model for sustainability.



· Our teaching gardens, from the Pollinator Garden in front of the Library, to the Longhouse Garden, to the Library and Seminar II gardens, to the partnership Garden, “Gifts of the First People” on the Skokomish Reservation, are models and metaphors of sustainability.



· Evergreen faculty have hosted faculty development workshops in sustainability in the past two summers, the most recent of which brought together a broader coalition of administrators, staff, faculty and students.  



· Our commitment to sustainable landscaping includes low water usage, no pesticide usage, and use of native plantings.



· Our building maintenance protects workers and community health with a commitment to use “green” cleaning products.



· The planned Forest Canopy Project will provide education to an international community, as well as to our local community.



· We have a growing interest in “green purchasing,” and have made strides in the area of purchasing.



· We have reduced water usage in some areas, employing waterless urinals and infrared faucets.



· The Washington Center for Undergraduate Education is planning a new “bio-regional curriculum” initiative; Evergreen has just received news (November 16, 2004) of funding from the Russell Family Foundation for this initiative, which Jean MacGregor will direct.



Some challenges and opportunities for Evergreen might include:



· Water usage and monitoring.  



· Transportation to and from a suburban campus.



· More efficient use of buildings for academic purposes (more use on Mondays and Fridays) to be proactive in reducing the amount of new square footage and parking needed to accommodate future growth.



· Energy usage and monitoring.



· Coordinated purchasing initiatives with other colleges and institutions that will offer greater cost savings for sustainable goods.



· Framing our current practices more clearly in our mission statement, campus land use planning, master plan, and governance assignments.



· Greater cooperation and educational reciprocity both internally (staff, faculty and students) and externally with greater community (local governments, builders, community partners).



· A means of applying cost savings in one arena to new arenas (for example, a revolving loan fund that employs energy cost savings to a purchasing demonstration project.)



· Additional funding for sustainability project through grants and possibly a specific alumni fund.



And, as the senior staff seminar conversation on November 15 highlighted, we will also need to have:



· An internal and external communication strategy about sustainability.



· A strategy that identifies “low hanging fruit” and avoids casting too wide a net that may embroil the college in unnecessary controversy that would impede progress toward more easily achieved initiatives.



· A strategy that ensures a sustainability plan that is inclusive and supported throughout the community.



· A strategy that addresses social as well as ecological interests.



· A strategy that addresses the need to “water the plants,” or make sure that initiatives are not “popped and dropped” as initial enthusiasm wanes.  (Evening/weekend Studies Faculty Doug Schuler and Alan Olson are developing work around “legacy projects” that will help to ensure continued work on long-term projects.)



· A vetting process by the consultant and audit team that makes sure the sustainability report and indicators mesh appropriately with the college’s mission and existing plans. 




more information about the workshop, please see the official website at:
http://www.evergreen.edu/bdei/



http://www.evergreen.edu/bdei/




From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Spring Faculty Update #1
Date: Friday, April 01, 2005 11:22:08 AM

Mukti Khanna

Mukti organized a symposium on "Expressions of Peace: Interdisciplinary
Explorations" for the Sixth International Expressive Arts Therapy Conference:
"Expressive Arts: Voices for Peace and Transformation" held in San Francisco, March
3- 6, 2005. The symposium featured undergraduate student work from Rhythmic
Meditations, Dance, Creativity, and Culture, Multicultural Counseling and
independent contracts in applying expressive arts dialogues to peace, psychology,
sustainability, cultural identity work, and consciousness studies. Eight Evergreen
students and recent alumni presented their work, along with Palestinean expressive
arts therapist, Mohammed Mukhaimar from Gaza, who participated in the Theatre of
the Oppressed training at Evergreen. Work from the Evergreen students was the
only undergraduate work represented at this international conference.

Gillies Malnarich

A review of Gillies Malnarich's Pedagogy of Possibilities: Developmental Education,
College-Level Studies, and Learning Communities, was published in the Journal of
College Reading and Learning, Vol. 35, Fall 2004. The reviewer, Elisabeth Moreno,
says "the monograph's unique contribution is the reminder it offers us of the natural
alliance between developmental education and learning communities. She goes on
to say "while this monograph is rich in practical suggestions for implementation, what
readers may remember most is Malnarich's eloquent "Call to Actions.” In the review,
she describes Malnarich's final challenge "to move learning communities onto a wider
playing field. Instead of concentrating our efforts on small-scale programs that serve
relatively few students, we should look to embed the concept across a wider front,
starting with developmental education curriculum. In so doing we would place
learning communities where they are needed most, in courses where students are
truly struggling. Faculty and teaching teams could embrace an abilities-based
developmental perspective and institutions endorse the development of research-
based curriculum.”

Nancy Taylor

Nancy is giving a talk at the annual meeting of the Renaissance Society of America at
Cambridge University in England next week. Her talk is part of a panel dealing with
women's correspondence in 16th and 17th Century England. Here is the official
description of the talk:

Cousins in Love: The Letters of Lydia DuGard, 1665-1672

Lydia DuGard’s letters to her first cousin, and eventual husband, provide a

unique and detailed picture of a young 17" century English woman of the
“middling sort.” They force a reassessment of our knowledge about
women’s literacy and of the agency of women in courtship. Lydia’s writing,
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which is both skilled and fluid, enables her to carry out her courtship in
secret and the correspondence puts marriage plans in the couple’s own
hands. Lydia’s story also adds to our knowledge of the daily lives of the
daughters of schoolmasters and churchmen in rural England and the role
that writing plays in their lives. All nine women, friends and relatives, that
Lydia mentions are able letter writers. Lydia’s thirty-two letters, preserved
in the Folger Shakespeare Library, are a very special treasure indeed.

Budget Proposals

The proposed state budgets for the 2005-2007 biennium from the Governor and
Senate are now public, and the House budget may be available as early as Monday.
To review the highlights of the two proposals, please see the Legislative Update that
Edie Harding from the President’s office prepares each week during the legislative
session:

http://www.evergreen.edu/president/legislative2005/newsletter/2005-0328.pdf



http://www.evergreen.edu/president/legislative2005/newsletter/2005-0328.pdf




From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Spring Faculty Update 2
Date: Wednesday, April 06, 2005 9:26:39 AM

Sean Williams

Sean Williams completed the first draft of a mystery novel set in the Nashville country
music scene during fall quarter; she will travel to Nashville in April to make sure she
has the details right. She is hurrying to meet the June 1st deadline for completion of
“The Ethnomusicologists’ Cookbook: It's Chapati and I'll Fry If | Want To,” which will
be published by Routledge in 2006. In this book, 45 ethnomusicologists from around
the world have sent in local recipes to make meals for six, including essays about
music and food, local food proverbs, and recommended CDs for listening. Lastly, she
has a proposal under review with Oxford University Press for a full-length biography
of one of her teachers, the late Irish singer and storyteller, Joe Heaney. She also
thinks that every working person should get a sabbatical at least once.

Leonard Schwartz

On Tuesday March 22 Leonard Schwartz read from his book The Tower Of Diverse
Shores at Columbia University in New York. On Saturday April 2nd he gave both a
talk and a reading in Vancouver as part of the Kootenay School of Writing's
symposium on Robert Duncan.

Anne Fischel
Anne will be showing her documentary film, "Lewis County: Hope and Struggle" at
the Reel Work Labor Film Festival at the University of

California, Santa Cruz, on April 28th. She will also be showing it at the Labor and
Working Class History Association (LAWCHA) Conference at the University of
California, Santa Barbara, on May 5th. The film will be screened as a work in
progress, with an ensuing discussion. A description of the film can be found on the
Reel Works website:

http://www.reelwork.org/films2005.htm#lewiscounty

For more information on the May Day Labor Film Festival, follow this link:

http://www.reelwork.org/

Andy Brabban and Ken Tabbutt
In response to a request from Representative Phyllis Gutierrez Kenney, Ken and

Andy presented research to state legislators on March 24th and 25" to focus
attention on the contribution that the state's higher education community makes to the
research enterprise in Washington. The presenters were invited to highlight the
connection between research and the economic vitality of the state. As part of the
exhibition the presenters attended a hearing and a reception (at which Les spoke as
head of the Council of Presidents) in the Columbia room in the capitol building. Tony
Kirkland and Mary Ann Quarandillo from Publications put together the media
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materials for the presentation. On the final day all of the presenters were called into
the House and thanked for their work. A House Resolution, recognizing the vital role
that higher education plays in research in Washington State, was passed.

It's interesting to note that of the six baccalaureate institutions (and South Puget
Sound CC) who presented, Evergreen brought the most undergraduate students to
present their research at these events. The following students presented their work:

Rebecca Oot, Phage against E. coli O157:H7

Susanne DiSalvo, Phage against Aeromonas salmonicida
Sarah Perigo, Phage to treat dog ear infections

Trisha Towanda, Low Oxygen tensions and Jellyfish
Justin Hinchcliffe, Biodegradable polymers






From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Spring Faculty Update 3
Date: Monday, April 18, 2005 9:41:18 AM

Gilda Sheppard and Carl Waluconis

An article on Media Literacy, written by Carl and Gilda, was published in the
March/April 2005 edition of bfm’s (black flmmaker magazine) education section. The
article describes what media literacy is, how students in the Tacoma program achieve
it, and what some of the outcomes of the work so far have been. The magazine is
available on-line, and some of the articles do not require registration to view them.
Registration is required for others, but is free. The site is very graphics-heavy, so if
you want to view it, you might want to set aside some time for downloading. Here's
the link:

http://www.bfmmedia.com/site/homepage.php?id=1

Also, a copy of the article is on file in the Provost’s Office if you'd like to see it!

Babacar M'Baye

Babacar has been selected to participate in the ROOTS 2005 NEH Summer Seminar
to be held from June 6 through July 15 at the Virginia Foundation for the Humanities
in Charlottesville, Virginia. “Roots: Researching the African Dimensions of the History
and Cultures of the Americas (Through the Trans-Atlantic Slave Trade)” is a National
Endowment for the Humanities Summer Seminar for College and University
Teachers. Participants will include 15 scholars from all over the United States with
research projects involving early Atlantic history, literature, or culture up to and
including the early nineteenth century - from professional backgrounds in North
America, the Caribbean, the central and southern Americas (the Spanish colonies, as
well as Brazil), and Africa (western and central) - at least. This seminar will build on
highly successful predecessors dating back to 1998.

For more information about the institute, please see the web address of the Virginia
Foundation:

<http://www.virginiafoundation.org/institutes/roots/>

Frances V. Rains

Frances just signed the copyright papers to have her latest article go to press. She
was invited to write a chapter for a book, grounded in a presentation she gave at the
American Educational Research Association in 1999. She was part of a panel of
educational researchers who each addressed the importance of self-definition in
research, as scholars of color. Maxine Greene, noted professor emeritus in
Educational Philosophy from Columbia, gave the introduction at the presentation, and
wrote the introduction to the book. Frances' chapter interrogates the issues that can
arise for Indigenous scholars in a predominantly white research institution. Her
chapter is titled: “Making intellectual space: Self-Determination and Indigenous
Research.” It will be published by the State University of New York Press, in the
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book: From Center to Margins: The Importance of Self Definition in Research, edited
by Drs. Diane Pollard & Olga Welch.

Ratna Roy

East Indian Orissi dancer Ratna Roy received a Creative Opportunities for
Traditional Artists award from the Fund for Folk Culture - Artist Support Program at
the Washington State Arts Commission. The program offers folk and traditional
artists in California, Oregon and Washington at various stages in their work the
opportunity to pursue activities that will help them to grow artistically and
professionally, to better connect with their cultural communities or to develop new
audiences for their work. (Ms. Roy) will use the $4,965 to reconstruct and videotape
two classical Orissi style dances from the Mahari (temple) dance tradition. The artist
will draw upon a pre-recorded video and texts to recreate a solo dance and a group
dance from the Chapo and Chandan Jatra Festivals in Puri, India. Documentation of
the reconstruction process will allow for comparison with the original for authenticity.
Following the funding period, Ms. Roy will travel with the resulting to India to record
music from traditional sources. Ultimately, the dances will be performed for the public.

Stephanie Kozick:

While on sabbatical during fall and winter quarters, Stephanie lectured in September
at Jagiellonian University in Krakow, Poland on “The United States Presidential
Election and Levels of Moral Development” and in December at Nagoya University in
Nagoya, Japan on “The History of American Universities”. While at Jagiellonian she
met with faculty at the Department of Pedagogy and discovered that John Dewey is a
familiar name. In Japan she visited the breathtaking Miho Museum designed by .M
Pei in the mountains of Shigaraki.






From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL

Cc: Beaver, Jim

Subject: Spring Faculty Update 4

Date: Tuesday, May 03, 2005 3:59:13 PM

Luversa Sullivan

Luversa will be the 2005 recipient of the Grace Hopper Exemplary Leadership Award
for her work in starting the Intel Computer Clubhouse program in Tacoma. The
award will be presented at a luncheon on May 3. For more information about the
award, follow this link:

http://www.seattlegirlsschool.org/gracehopper/

For more information about the clubhouse, and about Luversa’s work and vision in
starting it, follow this link:

http://www.computerclubhouse.org/locations/tacoma/about.html

Stephanie Coontz

An article written by Stephanie titled “The New Fragility of Marriage; for Better or for
Worse” was published in the Chronicle Review, which is a supplement to the
Chronicle of Higher Education, in the May 6, 2005 issue (current.) There should be
many copies of this supplement available on campus, and a copy will be available in
the Provost’s Office for anyone who'd like to see it.

Also, later this month, Stephanie’s book_Marriage, a History: From Obedience to

Intimacy, or How Love Conquered Marriage will be published by Viking Press.
Related pieces have been published in the Washington Post and San Jose Mercury

News. Please follow the links below to access these items:

The Post

<http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-
dyn/content/article/2005/04/30/AR2005043000108.html|>

The Mercury News (Requires Registration)
<http://www.mercurynews.com/mld/mercurynews/living/11537257 .htm>

Magda Costantino
Magda will be reporting on her work as the co-director of the Northwest Native

American Literacy Project at the 50" Annual Conference of the International Reading
Association. The conference will be held in San Antonio, Texas, April 30 - May 5th,
The title of her presentation is “Reading and the Native American Learner: Lessons
from Research.”

Michael Pfeifer
As Liza Rognas was kind enough to share earlier, Michael’'s book, Rough Justice:
Lynching and American Society is being offered by Choice Magazine in their
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"Significant University Press Titles for Undergraduates, 2004-2005."

Zahid Shariff

An article written by Zahid, titled "Public Administration and the Search for Meanings
for 9/11," appeared in Public Administration and Management, an interactive journal.
An abstract of the article, and links to a full version, can be found by following this
link. Click on “table of contents,” then select Volume I, number 9 (the first on the list)
and scroll down to article # 2. Zahid’s article is the second on the list.

http://www.pamij.com/index.html
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL

Cc: Quarandillo, Ann Mary; Beaver, Jim; Hanna, Vicki
Subject: Spring Faculty Update 5

Date: Thursday, May 12, 2005 5:08:58 PM

Faculty Survey of Student Engagement
There’s still time to fill out this important on-line survey, the results of which will be a
big part of our next major accreditation process. You should have received an e-malil

reminder with instructions on how to fill it out on April 13t |f you no longer have the
reminder, you can contact the survey administrators by email at_help@fsse.orqg.
Thanks to all who have filled out the survey so far - approximately 35% of the faculty
teaching undergraduates.

Hirsh Diamant

Hirsh has been awarded an “Extra Mile Award” by the State of Washington. This
award is given by the Secretary of State’s Productivity Board to state employees who
surpass expectations for exemplary public service. To see information on the criteria
through which the winners are nominated and selected, and to see examples of the
kinds of service that has resulted in the award being given in the past, please visit

http://www.secstate.wa.gov/productivityboard/extramile.aspx.

Marla Elliott

Marla received the Pro Bono Professional of the Year award from the National
Association of Pro Bono Professionals at the 2005 Equal Justice Conference in
Austin, Texas, on May 6th. The award was presented by the president of the
American Bar Association. The Equal Justice Conference is sponsored by the
American Bar Association Standing Committee on Pro Bono and Public Service and
the National Legal Aid and Defender Association. Marla was honored for more than
twenty years' work coordinating and expanding volunteer participation in legal aid
work.

Although the information for the 2005 award winners has not yet been posted on the
official conference website, the information should soon be available at:

http://www.abanet.org/legalservices/probono/

Stephanie Coontz
A piece written by Stephanie, titled “Our Kids are Not Doomed” appeared in the May

o Los Angeles Times in the commentary section. Follow this link to the story, which
may require registration to view:

http://www.latimes.com/news/opinion/commentary/la-oe-
coontz9may09,0,6805838.story

Academic Freedom
A commentary on pieces of Academic Freedom legislation, particularly the one under

consideration in California, also appeared in the Times, on May 4th, Viewing this
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article will require registration, but it is relatively quick and painless:

<http://www.latimes.com/news/printedition/opinion/la-oe-
makdisi4may04,1,1436422.story>
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL

Cc: Beaver, Jim

Subject: Spring Faculty Update 6

Date: Thursday, June 02, 2005 10:34:51 AM

Nancy Koppelman

In November 2004, Nancy chaired a session at the annual meeting of the American Studies
Association in Atlanta. The session was entitled, "Making a Learning Community: Ethics as
Crossroads in the American Studies Classroom." Four students (Crystal Bolyard, Erin Burrows,
Dan Lowe, and Ben Stine) who Nancy worked with during the 2002-03 academic year went to the
meeting and presented papers based on their work in a group contract called "Emotions and
Ethics." The group contract focused on close study of Martha Nussbaum's book, Upheavals of
Thought: The Intelligence of Emotions. The session showed that, by examining ethical dilemmas
in their own lives through Nussbaum's lens, the students experienced individual epiphanies and
developed a strong sense of community.

To see the information on the 2004 and 2005 annual meetings of the ASA, please follow this link:

<http://www.georgetown.edu/crossroads/AmericanStudiesAssn/annualmeeting/ASA2004/2004.htm

>

Doug Schuler

Doug has been invited to chair the Board of the "Online Communities and

Social Computing” thematic area of HCI International 2007, the 12th International Conference on
Human-Computer Interaction to be held in Beijing, China, July 22-27, 2007. Also, on May 24th,
he'll be on a "Technologies for Online Deliberation" panel at the "Online Deliberation 2005 / DIAC-
2005" conference at Stanford University. In early June he'll be presenting in Milan and Graz, Italy
on citizen e-participation. One of the topics he'll be presenting on is "e-Liberate", the first online
version of the Roberts Rules of Order.

Erik Thuesen

Erik Thuesen is co-author on a paper appearing in the current issue of the Nordic Ecological
Society's journal_Qikos entitled "What determines the likelihood of species discovery in marine
holozooplankton: is size, range or depth important?".

An abstract of the article is available at this link, although a subscription is required to see the full
article:

<http://www.blackwell-synergy.com/links/d0i/10.1111/j.0030-1299.2005.13754.x/abs/>

Brian Walter and Steven Hendricks

Steve and Brian have just had an article accepted for publication in the Fall 2005 issue of_Eureka
Studies in Teaching Short Fiction. The article's title is "Critical Reading in the Library of Babel". It
grew out of their work together teaching the CORE program called Calculated Fiction in Fall

2004. The article explores the idea of teaching literature and mathematics together, with the work
of Jorge Luis Borges as a focal point.

News Clips
In addition, here are some news clips that were provided by James Beaver, the Director of

College Relations:

Evergreen’s Science Carnival Delights the Community:
<http://159.54.227.3/apps/pbcs.dll/article? AID=/20050528/NEWS01/505280400/1006>
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Stephanie Coontz concludes her national press tour with areview in Newsweek magazine:
<http://msnbc.msn.com/i 17 ite/newsweek/>

and an interview on Newsweek audio:_<http://msnbc.msn.com/id/8017532/site/newsweek/,>

Betty Kutter's Research Highlighted in Story About Bacteriophages Coming to the Rescue
of Antibiotics:
<http://www.th htimes.com/news/5-5-31/29150.html>

Michael Vavrus Quoted on the Use of “Disposition” as a Way to Screen Would Be
Teachers:

<http://www.nysun.com/article/14604>
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Winter Faculty Update # 6
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2005 10:40:45 AM

Joye Hardiman

Today’s Seattle Times features an article about the upcoming work in Kenya that
Joye Hardiman is a prominent figure in. An excerpt from the article describes the trip
as a "cultural reconnection mission’ seeking to repair the disconnect caused when
ancestors of today's African Americans were taken from their homes and families to
work as slaves in America.” | recommend looking at a paper copy of the article to see
the pictures, but to see the on-line version of the article, please follow the link:

<http://seattletimes.nwsource.com/html/living/2002195073_africa03.html>

Academic Freedom Resolution

Today’s Olympian includes coverage of the academic freedom resolution passed by
the Evergreen faculty last week. Please click on the link and then scroll down to see
the article:

<http://www.theolympian.com/home/news/20050303/southsound/98768.shtm|>

Leonard Schwartz

Leonard read from his new work at The Log Cabin Literary Center at Boise State
University on February 11th. New poems of his have been published this winter in
Verse, 26, and_ldeya, published in The Philippines.

Kathe Taylor and Jean MacGregor

A new Lumina Foundation report in their New Agenda Series refers to a National
Learning Communities Project (NLCP) monograph, Learning Community Research
and Assessment: What We Know Now, by Kathe Taylor, Bill Moore, Jean MacGregor
and J. Limblad. Lumina's report, Paths to Persistance: An Analysis of Research on
Program Effectiveness at Community Colleges, says: "What is remarkable about this
review is the length to which the authors went to find unpublished as well as
published research. As a result, this publication gives an unusually comprehensive
picture of the state of research on this topic..." Lumina is one of a few foundations
focusing on questions of access and success in higher education. They have a
particular interest in the research of higher education issues in those fields, with an
emerging focus on community colleges.

The discussion of the NLCP monograph appears on pages 17 and 18 of the Lumina
document, which may be found at the address below.

<http://www.luminafoundation.org/publications/newagenda.htm|>
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From: Ralph, Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Winter Faculty Update #1
Date: Thursday, January 13, 2005 8:33:15 AM

Evelia Romano

Mellen Press has published Evelia’s new translation of two plays by Alfonsina Storni,
Cimbeline in 1900-and-something and Polyxena and the Little Cook. The following is an
excerpt from the description of the work from the Mellen website:

Storni's farces are a striking example of experimental language to portray and criticize social
and political realities. The plays also constitute an iconoclastic approach to the theatrical

canon, since Polyxena and the Little Cook is based on Euripides' Hecuba and Cymbeline in
the 1900-and-Something parodies the creation of another great name, William Shakespeare
The translation is furnished with an introduction that reviews the whole theatrical production of
Storni in relation to the historical and social developments of her time and places her work
within the context of the literature and theater of Argentina and the Southern Cone. It
emphasizes the role of Storni's plays in the foundation of a lineage of female playwrights on
the Argentine stage.

In addition, the web page includes rave reviews of the translation and a table of
contents. | highly recommend a visit to this page:

http://www.mellenpress.com/mellenpress.cfm?bookid=6094&pc=9

Ariel Goldberger

Ariel's new puppet company, “NAKeD PUPPeTS” received a $5,000 grant from the Jim
Henson Foundation to support the completion of the last phase of the DaRK EaRTH
project. The latest version of this project was shown at the Olympia Film Society and
some photos were printed in The Olympian. DaRK EaRTH is a very poetic and
mysterious multi-disciplinary event where Ariel explores the Kabbalistic idea of failed
worlds through a full-length evening of mystically inspired unusual short works. The idea
for DaRK EaRTH includes a variety of experimental puppetry technigques and a
multimedia environment created with projections, animation, and original digital
soundscapes, to create images and visions of these worlds of violence, impossible love,
and broken expectations. Ariel's work explores the edges between puppet and object
theatre, mysticism, performance, new technologies, archaic and new imagery, politics
and poetics. The Jim Henson foundation was founded in 1982 by Muppets creator Jim
Henson to promote and develop innovation in the art of puppetry in the United States.

Jose Gomez and Carol Minugh

On December 141, the Thurston Council on Cultural Diversity and Human Rights
honored Carol and Jose for their work in the community with “unique achievement
awards.” The Council promotes multicultural diversity and human rights education,
supports diverse cultural activities, and provides a forum for interaction between diverse
cultural groups. Carol was honored for her work with the Gateways program, and Jose
was honored for his work as the co-chair of the 50th anniversary commemoration of the
Brown v. Board of Education decision that was held at Evergreen this past May.

NWACC Grant Opportunity
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At the November 17" faculty meeting, Julian Pietras mentioned that the next Northwest
Academic Computing Consortium (NWACC) grant would soon be available. NWACC
has now announced their 2005 Grant Program. Awards of up to $10,000 are available
for projects that develop "new curricular uses of leading edge information technologies."
To see examples of projects that have won awards in recent years, see
www.nwacc.org/grants/index.html; to see the guidelines for application follow this link, go
to_www.nwacc.org/grants/2005/grant05.html. Julian (x6235) and Anna Kircher (x6238)
are both available to provide support in shaping a proposal. An eligibility code, which is
required for the submission process, can be obtained from Anna Kircher.

The National Survey of Student Engagement

Each spring, Evergreen first-year students and seniors participate in the National Survey
of Student Engagement (NSSE). The NSSE creates five benchmarks of effective
educational practice from clusters of survey items: level of academic challenge, active
and collaborative learning, student-faculty interactions, enriching educational
experiences, and supportive campus environment. Among the highlights, Evergreen
students reported a high level of academic challenge and active and collaborative
learning. They are less likely to participate in co-curricular activities, foreign language
study, community service/volunteer work, culminating senior experiences, and other
enriching educational experiences than their peers across the nation. A brief overview
of the results from the 2004 administration of the NSSE is available at the following link:

http://www.evergreen.edu/institutionalresearch/pdf/NSSE2004BenchmarksReportshort.pdf
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL; Mcgee. Sylvie
Subject: Winter Faculty Update #2
Date: Friday, January 21, 2005 8:53:51 AM

Historical Thinking
Sam Wineburg, the author of Historical Thinking and Other Unnatural Acts, will be
visiting Evergreen next week at the invitation of Sarah Ryan and other Evergreen

historians. On Wednesday, January 26!, he will join the students and faculty of three
academic programs (Justice at Work, Work and The Human Condition, and_Palitics
and Media) for an evening session from 6:00-9:30 in Sem 2 C1105 and C1107. On
Thursday, from 3:30 to 5:30, he will do a reading sponsored by the Friends of the
Evergreen Library, and on Thursday evening there will be a faculty dinner with Sam.
The details of these events will be sent out in the coming days. In the meantime,
Sam’s book is available in the Bookstore for those who are interested. If you have
guestions about this visit, please contact Sarah at ext. 6720 or

ryans@evergreen.edu.

Dharshi Bopegedera

The Journal of Chemical Education published an article by Dharshi in the January
2005 edition. The article is titled “The Art and Science of Light. An Interdisciplinary
Teaching and Learning Experience.” See the attached web page for an abstract, and
if you are a JCE subscriber, to see a supplemental worksheet for students on the
properties of light, and instructions for five mini-labs.

http://jchemed.chem.wisc.edu/Journal/lssues/2005/Jan/abs55.html

Betty Kutter

Betty, in collaboration with Alexander Sulakvelidze from the University of Maryland,
recently published a book called Bacteriophages: Biology and Applications, through
CRC Press. The book provides a comprehensive overview of phage history, biology,
techniques and applications, as well as synopses and reviews of phage research.
Betty spent much of the fall giving talks related to this work in places like the Pasteur
Institute, Paris; the Sanger Center, Cambridge, England; the British Pharmacological
society annual meeting; and a conference of surgeons in Ulm, Germany, as well as
working with scientists at the Bacteriophage Institute in Thilisi (where 2 Evergreen
students are working now). To see more details, and an abstract about the book,
please follow this link:

http://www.crcpress.com/shopping_cart/products/product_detail.asp?
sku=1336&pc=/shopping_cart/categories/categories_products.asp?parent_id=996

Burt Guttman

In the January-February 2004 edition of the Skeptical Inquirer Magazine, Burt
published an article titled “The Real Method of Scientific Discovery.” This magazine
will soon be running another article written by Burt, “How Do You Solve A Problem
Like a Capra.” He published another article, “The Case for a Stable Potential Life
List” in Birding, the magazine of the American Birding Association.
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Peter Dorman

Peter has recently had three articles accepted for publication. “Evolving Knowledge
and The Precautionary Principle” has been accepted in Ecological Economics;
“Regulating Risk at Work: Is Expert Paternalism the Answer to Worker Irrationality”
will appear in Safety First? The Politics of Occupational Safety and Health in a
Deregulated World, edited by Vernon Mogensen, which will be published by M.E.
Sharpe later this year, and "Globalization, the Transformation of Capital and the
Erosion of Black and Latino Living Standards" will be included in Readings in Black
Political Economy (ed. John Whitehead) when it is published later this year by
Kendall/Hunt.






From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Winter Faculty Update #3

Date: Friday, February 04, 2005 9:51:22 AM
Attachments: WA Center CBI Overviewl.doc

Peace Corps
For the first time ever, Evergreen has earned a spot on the Peace Corps’ list of “Top
Producing Colleges and Universities,” a ranked list based on the number of alumni

currently serving as volunteers. Evergreen ranks 215t amongst small colleges and
universities whose alumni are currently serving. In a letter sent by Gaddi H. Vaquez,
the Director of the Peace Corps, she wrote, “throughout the years, your school has
made a tremendous contribution to this agency’s global legacy of public service. This
ranking clearly reflects the high caliber of the students who attend your institution.”
Eighteen Evergreen alumni are currently serving. The Peace Corps is currently
operating in 71 countries around the world.

Russell Foundation Grant to the Washington Center

Emily Lardner and Gillies Malnarich, co-directors of the Washington Center for
Improving the Quality of Undergraduate Education, are pleased to announce a new
grant from The Russell Family Foundation. It will lay the groundwork for a multi-year
Washington Center initiative related to environmental learning and sustainability at
Evergreen and its consortium campuses in Washington State. Jean MacGregor,
longtime Washington Center staff member and MES adjunct faculty will direct this
initiative, entitled "Curriculum for the Bioregion." Evergreen faculty Heather Heying
and Tyrus Smith will serve on the inter-institutional steering committee for this
project. The $65,000 Russell grant will support 15 months of planning and network-
building with selected two- and four-year colleges and universities in the Puget
Sound region. For further information, be in touch with Jean MacGregor at
macgjean@evergreen.edu. For more information about the “Curriculum for the
Bioregion” project, please see the attached preliminary planning phase document.

The Scholarship of Teaching and Learning

The following faculty members have been awarded mini-grants through the
Scholarship of Teaching and Learning initiative. Stephen Beck will study “Faculty
Support of Student Self-Evaluations;” Dharshi Bopegedera will conduct a "Career
Week" for chemistry students in the Atoms, Molecules, and Research Program;
Susan Preciso & Sarah Ryan will do an evaluation of their 2003-04 program, The
Age of Irony, and prospects for its next incarnation in 2006/07 curriculum, and Joli
Sandoz will explore “Learning from the Personal in a Collaborative Academic
Environment.”

Additional proposals are welcome, and funding is still available. If you are interested
in submitting an application, the following link will take you to the form. If you have
any questions, please direct them to Laura Coghlan at ext. 6676 or

coghlanl@evergreen.edu.
http://www.evergreen.edu/institutionalresearch/minigrants.htm
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Preliminary Planning Phase



“Curriculum for the Bioregion” Initiative


Project description: The "Curriculum for the Bioregion" Initiative aims to better prepare college students to live in a world where the complex issues of environmental quality, environmental justice, and sustainability are paramount. This new curriculum reform initiative of the Washington Center, based on the idea of the bioregion, underscores a connected inter-institutional effort. 



Geographic focus: The Washington Center has received funding from The Russell Family Foundation to lay the groundwork for this multi-year initiative. The focus of the first phase is a 15-month process of assessment, asset mapping, network-building, leadership development, and collaborative planning with selected two- and four-year colleges and universities from among the 36 public and private higher education institutions within the counties surrounding Puget Sound, Washington. 



Activities for 2005-06: The preliminary planning phase includes two-day visits to at least 20 campuses, a web-based survey of faculty and institutions on existing curriculum, and a one-day Think Tank event (to be held at Evergreen in January 2006) to help shape directions that this initiative might take. The results will be published in a report, available March 2006, in print and on the Washington Center website (www.evergreen.edu/washcenter). 



Anticipated outcomes: We hope that the campus visits will create a new way for people to talk about community-based learning, civic engagement, and sustainability based on stewardship of the bioregion. We also plan to connect this set of conversations to the regional NGO environmental organizations, community sustainability round-tables, and environmental justice networks in western Washington via a meeting in Seattle in the summer of 2005. Specific outcomes include: a deeper understanding of what is on the ground now and what people aspire to in their work; an assets map of people, model projects and, most importantly, aspirations and energy; a set of priority ideas for faculty and curriculum development; and, new or stronger networks on individual campuses (and among institutions) related to field- and community-based learning. 



Project lead and steering committee: Jean MacGregor, Senior Scholar at The Washington Center for Improving the Quality of Undergraduate Education, is the project director of this new Washington Center initiative.  She will be working with Washington Center’s Co-Directors and a project steering committee of 18 faculty and administrators drawn from the involved campuses. Other project partners include the Whidbey Institute, Washington Campus Compact, and Education For Sustainability-Western Network.



For more information: On the “Curriculum for the Bioregion” Initiative, contact Jean MacGregor (tel. 360-867-6608 or macgjean@evergreen.edu). For information on Washington Center go to website www.evergreen.edu/washcenter or contact Washington Center Co-Directors Gillies Malnarich (360-867-6609 or malnarig@evergreen.edu) or Emily Lardner (360-867-6637 or lardnere@evergreen.edu).



Emily Lardner and Gillies Malnarich, Co-Directors



The Evergreen State College · 2700 Evergreen Parkway NW, SEM II E2115 · Olympia, WA 98505



Telephone 360-867-6611 · www.evergreen.edu/washcenter · Fax 360-867-6662











From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Winter Faculty Update #4
Date: Wednesday, February 09, 2005 9:10:52 AM

Helena Meyer-Knapp

Today, February 9 Helena will give a reading from three essays that she has
recently written about peacemaking. The three essays “Technicolor Fear - Real
Courage,” “Disaster or Cruelty: Reflections on Injustice” and “Exit Strategy Anyone”
were written in November, January and February. This event will take place in the

southwest corner of the Library (Srd Floor) from 11:30-1 and will include a reception
with snacks, coffee and sparkling cider. The event is sponsored by the Friends of the
Evergreen Library.

Alan Nasser

In September, Alan will be giving a talk at a conference being held at the University of
Lille in France. The conference is being sponsored by the Charles Gide Association
for the Study of Economic Thought, and the subject of Alan’s talk will be, “Are there
laws in economics?” Alan will defend the following answer to that question: “yes,
but...”

Don Bantz

Amongst the myriad of other projects that the Provost is currently involved with, Don
will be representing Evergreen in a working group called “Assessing Interdisciplinary
Products of Work and Habits of Mind in Liberal Arts Education in Liberal Arts
Education.” This group, convened by the Social Science Research Council (SSRC)
in response to a request for proposals circulated by the Teagle Foundation, will
include a mixed group of researchers and institutional leaders. The working group will
create 1) a Teagle White Paper and an SSRC monograph on the state of
interdisciplinary assessment from, in and across liberal arts institutions and 2) a use-
intended framework for measuring the “value-added” impact of interdisciplinary
majors versus disciplinary majors on student cognitive and epistemological
development. The report and monograph will be widely disseminated to decision-
makers and researchers engaged in the policy and education sectors whereas the
framework will be made available to evaluators and practitioners directly interested in
assessing results of similar programs. This group will include such distinguished
researchers as Howard Gardner from Harvard University and Mary Huber from the
Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching.

To learn more about the Teagle Foundation’s forums and working groups in liberal
education, please see the following website:

http://www.teaglefoundation.org/learning/forums.aspx
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From: Ralph. Daniel

To: All Faculty; Academic Staff DL
Subject: Winter Faculty Update 5
Date: Wednesday, February 16, 2005 11:17:57 AM

Neil Delisanti

Neil's small business acumen and experience as a counselor are discussed in an article called “10
Scholarly Solutions for Selling More Products,” the first of a three part series about growing small
businesses. These articles are written by Terry Cordell for King5.com, under the heading of “biz coach.” If
you'd like to see the article, please follow the link cited below. You do have to register with King5.com to
see the article, but itis free and the registration process is pretty simple.

http://www.king5.com/sharedcontent/northwest/bizcoach/stories/NW_020805TBCsmallbizDS.86d49da9.html

Ruth Hayes

Ruth Hayes will be exhibiting some of her work at the Flipbook Show at the Kunsthalle in Dusseldorf,
Germany, from May-July 2005. This is a very large show that includes artists and animators from all over
the world. Six of Ruth’s titles, plus video footage of a few of her out of print books, will be featured. There
will also be a printed catalog. The flipbook stage of Ruth’s career spanned about ten years (1979-1990),
and some of her books are in the rare books collection at the Evergreen Library. For more information on
the flipbook show, or to learn more about flipbooks themselves, please follow this link:

http://www.kunsthalle-duesseldorf.de/e/ausstellung/vorschau/index.html

Steve Niva

Steve was recently quoted in an article in the San Francisco Chronicle titled “Palestinian Security Chiefs
Sacked After Militants Attack: Abbas Responds Quickly in Test of Nascent Cease-fire.” To read the article,
follow this link:

http://www.sfgate.com/cqi-bin/article.cqi?file=/c/a/2005/02/11/MNG3HBOF5K1.DTL

Stephanie Coontz

An article written by Stephanie Coontz called “Historically Incorrect Canoodling” appeared in the New York
Times on Monday. This was a guest commentary she wrote for Valentine's Day, and it ran on the op/ed
section. If you'd like to see the article, please follow the link. (New York Times articles require registration,
but it is quite simple and relatively painless.)

<http://www.nytimes.com/2005/02/14/opinion/14coontz.html?>

Higher Education Day at the Legislature (2/15)
The Associated Press, Seattle Times, KPLU radio and TVW covered yesterday's news briefing at Higher
Education Day. TVW will broadcast the entire news conference beginning at 5:30 this afternoon.

Here is KPLU's radio story:
:/lwww.publicbroadcasting.net/kplu/news.newsmain?action=article&ARTICLE_1D=685791>

Here is the AP story:
/[seattletimes.n J | 00

And, finally, the Seattle Post-Intelligencer:

http: ttlepi.nwsource.com/local/212248 ol 16.html
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